June 14, 2006

Mr. James Owczarski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Owczarski:

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common Council approval:

<u>Congenital Disorders Grant</u>- This is a continuing grant funded by the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services. The purpose of the grant is to screen every infant born in Wisconsin for 26 rare disorders.

<u>Energy Conservation and Lead Abatement Grant - WE Energies -</u> This new grant from WE Energies will provide financial support to allow the Milwaukee Health Department Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program grant dollars for window lead abatement to be used to encourage owners to upgrade to insulated windows.

<u>West Nile Virus Grant</u> -This is continuation funding received from the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services. The purpose of the funding is to allow the Health Department to conduct West Nile Virus surveillance and limited control and outreach activities.

<u>MASH Grant - This</u> is new funding from the Medical College through the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services. The project proposes new planning and community mobilization efforts to better coordinate existing and secure new resources to implement proven public health methods for reducing rates of sexually transmitted diseases and unintended pregnancies.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Yvette Rowe